Memorial Update

The 16 spots on the Board of the Lower Manhattan Development Corporation (LMDC) have been filled with Governor George Pataki’s appointment Monday of Robert Douglass.  The LMDC, the joint State-City Corporation formed to oversee the revitalization of Lower Manhattan, has eight members appointed by Governor Pataki and eight by Mayor Michael Bloomberg. Douglass is the chairman of the Alliance for Downtown New York and the Downtown-Lower Manhattan Association, according to an Associated Press article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002265.php Douglass’ appointment completes a recent round of appointments including top aides to Pataki and Bloomberg. It is unclear whether a beefed-up LMDC board will speed redevelopment of Lower Manhattan, however. Announcing his appointment of four new members to the board in November, Mayor Bloomberg commented he "never was sure that the LMDC should have been created to begin with,” according to an Associated Press article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002266.php But others have struck a more positive note: “Mayor Bloomberg sparks hope that rebuilding will start to progress, if not speedily, at least coherently” with the new appointments, says a recent editorial in the New York Daily News. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Editorials/article_002230.php
Also the Port Authority may move into a greater role in the construction of the WTC Memorial and Museum. Pataki added he still wants to ensure the World Trade Center Memorial Foundation remains the "client, overseer and keeper" of the memorial design conceived by Michael Arad and landscape architect Peter Walker. But "If the Port Authority can offer the ability to guarantee costs and provide greater efficiency . . . we think this proposal merits serious consideration," he is quoted in a recent New York Daily News article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002239.php  Also, Pataki has reasserted his intention to remain fully involved in constructing the Memorial and revitalizing Lower Manhattan, claiming "There's nothing more important" than redevelopment of the WTC site in an interview with the Associated Press http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002246.php
